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Parish Clerk:  Kristina Tynan








Watlington Parish Council

1 Old School Place

Watlington

OXON OX49 5QHTel: 01491 613867  
 Email: wpc@watlington-oxon-pc.gov.uk   Website: www.watlington.org
Present:

Councillors:



Andrew McAuley (AM) – Chair






Matt Reid (MR) – Vice-Chair (from 8pm)






Ian Hill (IH)






Alex Basden (AB)






Rob Smith (RS)

Co-opted Members:


Tony Powell, Gill Bindoff (GB)

Officer:




Kristina Tynan (KT)

Members of the Public: 


20 – For Christmas Common, 40 Brook Street and Bears Lair
10/23    Apologies for Absence  


Nick Thomas, Matt Reid will be late due to work commitments.
11/23
To approve the Minutes of the meeting held on 3RD January 2023 which were accepted by Full Council on the 10th January 2023

One amendment was agreed, Minute 03/23 to add the word ‘none’.

   Resolved: That with the change agreed above, the minutes of the meeting be agreed as a correct record and that they be signed by the Chairman.

12/23
Declarations of Interest 

There were none notified.
13/23
Matters Arising

Airband – GB asked if there was an update regarding Airband’s plans and also if there had been an update from OCC.  KT said she had not heard from OCC so will chase. To ask MR when he joins the meeting.

Lights on Football Pitch – WTFC are working with SODC on this and are awaiting comments from them once a site visit has taken place.


Lights at MUGA – AM stated that these lights have been installed in accordance with the planning conditions and it is a compliant lighting scheme.

14/23
Presentation on Christmas Common proposals for the field opposite the Fox and Hounds – Mark Doodes Planning – Mark Doodes 

MD introduced the outline three schemes for the possible development of land opposite the Fox and Hounds at Christmas Common.  The development would include a carpark and residential accommodation in the form of two houses or a tourist accommodation block of 16 rooms.  He stated that the objective was to resolve the issues of lack of outdoor seating capacity and car parking.  The Fox and Hounds is a very popular and busy destination pub, particularly in the summer.  This leads to the road through Christmas Common being used as overflow parking.  It was the landlord’s and brewery’s wish to provide additional safe parking for their customers that would potentially remove the requirement to park on the verge through Christmas Common.  The new carpark would provide 42 parking bays. 

In all three proposals the car park remains in the same place.  The 3 options are; two large, detached houses (about 2500sqm), a pair of semi detached housed (about 2350sqm) or a 16 roomed accommodation block.  He said that Watlington is short of accommodation, and this will also solve the highway problems.


AM asked what assessment had been done to show that the car park numbers would alleviate car parking problems and other safety problems on the road.  MD said that at this stage no formal work has been done. 


The problems of parking during Covid in the NT Car park and on Hill Road verge was mentioned. 


Residents’ comments included:


1. If accommodation is needed in Watlington the Fat Fox pub with accommodation should be reopened. 


2. The parking on the road is not an issue and indeed slows traffic down.


3. If car parking was opposite the pub there would be a danger to people, kids and dogs crossing over to the pub and back.

4. Christmas Common is in the AONB and therefore has dark skies, any car park would need to be lit for safety and this would be disrespecting the AONB setting.


5.  A car park in this location has the potential to lead to crime, such as seen in the NT and Watlington Hill Road Car Parks.


6. It is against the NPPF principle for an AONB and development in an AONB should only be permitted if the setting is enhanced and conserved which this would not do.


Graham Pitman will put together comments from residents which will be sent to Mark Doodes. The Planning Committee will only comment when there is a planning application to consider.

15/23
To consider the following applications:


P22/S4602/HH Glebe Farm Cuxham Road Watlington 


Single storey extension to rear lean to. Single storey front extension to enlarge hallway and cloakroom. 


NO OBECTION- UNANINOUS
Applicable WNDP Policies:

P1
Protect and Enhance the Character of Watlington and the historic Setting of the Town

P3
Conserve and enhance the natural environment

WPC has no objection to this application.   This proposal for modest single storey extensions will have no material impact on either the character and historic setting of Watlington or the natural environment.  

P22/S4628/LB Thimbles 42 Couching Street Watlington 


Replacement front door. Internal alterations to create a shower room and replacement of a window. 


Vote: 4 in favour, 1 abstention


NO OBECTION


Applicable WNDP Policies:

P1
Protect and Enhance the Character of Watlington and the historic Setting of the Town

WPC has no objection to this application.   The proposal to replace the glazed front door with a solid four panel door is in keeping with other properties along Couching Street and therefore, will not detract from the street scene nor will it have a negative impact on the Watlington Conservation Area.  WPC acknowledges the concerns of the Conservation Officer, however, believes that the replacement of what is possibly a C20 glazed door with a purpose made four-panel door will not detract from the character of this listed building.  The retention of the fan light and curved shop front window will amply demonstrate the heritage of the building.  WPC agrees with the applicant that the installation of a solid door will provide better security, insulation and privacy without the need for further internal solutions.     

WPC has no objection to the proposed modest internal alternations to provide a shower room within the utility area.   

P22/S4627/HH Thimbles 42 Couching Street Watlington 


Replacement front door. Internal alterations to create a shower room and replacement of a window.

Vote: 4 in favour, 1 abstention


NO OBECTION


Applicable WNDP Policies:

P1
Protect and Enhance the Character of Watlington and the historic Setting of the Town

WPC has no objection to this application.   The proposal to replace the glazed front door with a solid four panel door is in keeping with other properties along Couching Street and therefore, will not detract from the street scene nor will it have a negative impact on the Watlington Conservation Area.  WPC acknowledges the concerns of the Conservation Officer, however, believes that the replacement of what is possibly a C20 glazed door with a purpose made four-panel door will not detract from the character of this listed building.  The retention of the fan light and curved shop front window will amply demonstrate the heritage of the building.  WPC agrees with the applicant that the installation of a solid door will provide better security, insulation and privacy without the need for further internal solutions.     

WPC has no objection to the proposed modest internal alternations to provide a shower room within the utility area.   

P23/S0069/HH 8 Gorwell Watlington 


Demolition of single storey side extension and replace with two storey side extension.


NO OBECTION- UNANINOUS

Applicable WNDP Policies:

P1
Protect and Enhance the Character of Watlington and the historic Setting of the Town

WPC has no objection to this application.   WPC previously approved application P22/S1585/HH which was very similar to this application other than the introduction of a flat roof with a lantern skylight over the kitchen area.  The property sits within the Watlington Conservation Area (WCA) and although it is not listed it is a significant property within the street scene of Gorwell.  The plans reflect the property’s scale and position within the WCA and, as such, do not conflict with any of the policies contained in the WNDP.  WPC once again notes that there is extensive use of glass along the rear of the extensions as well as the large lantern skylight and expresses concern regarding the potential for light spill and therefore, the potential for a negative impact on the nocturnal wildlife in this central part of the CA.  
	P23/S0211/HH  Bears Lair Watlington Park, Watlington

	

	Demolition of existing ancillary building and replacement new build ancillary building erected.



Vote: 4 in favour, 1 against


NO OBECTION
Applicable WNDP Policies:

P1
Protect and Enhance the Character of Watlington and the historic Setting of the Town

P3
Conserve and enhance the natural environment

WPC has no objection to this application.   This proposal to replace a small derelict 20th century cottage, within the grounds of Watlington Park, with a modern architect designed single story ancillary building will have no material impact on either the character and historic setting of Watlington Park or the natural environment.  However, WPC notes the extensive use of glass and has concerns that there is the potential for a detrimental impact on the nocturnal wildlife within the park.  It welcomes the proposed measures to reduce light spillage with anti-glare glazing and adjustable 'hit and miss' fins however, it believes that there should be evidence provided of the effectiveness of the proposed use of specialist glazing to reduce the impact of Artificial Light at Night on night time wildlife.  


16/23
To consider the following amendments/Permitted Development:

P22/S3126/FUL Steve Orton Antiques Shirburn Road


25 age restricted dwellings (over 55s) including communal facilities, landscaping and parking


Vote: 4 in favour, 1 abstention


NO OBECTION

WPC does not object to this application.  The amended plans address many of the concerns raised by the council in its previous submission.  However, WPC would like to express disappointment that no affordable housing has been provided on the site.  


P22/S3272/S73 40 Brook Street Watlington 


Erection of 2 x 2 bed cottages 

Tom Fletcher and Alex Cade – Christchurch Homes
Tom Fletcher introduced Christchurch Homes as the developer of the site at 40 Brook Street.  He stated that the supply of electricity to the site would be via overhead cable and that the wastewater and sewage would be run into the existing pipework that serves 40 Brook Street (this had been approved by Thames Water).  However, there remained an issue of how to route the fresh water supply to the development.  This had not been resolved at the time of planning approval.  There are two options. The first is to route the supply along the access driveway, the second would route along the path that runs from Brook Street to West Meadow between 34 and 40 Brook Street.  

Tom Fletcher said that SODC Forestry Officer had raised objections to using the access driveway because of the potential damage to the trees that lined this route.  The developers are speaking with him to see if this can be overcome.  However, at this stage their preferred option is to run a bore hole beneath the path that runs from Brook Street to West Meadow.  However, they had not carried an engineering feasibility study of this solution.  Also, there was an issue of ownership of the land which is believed to be shared by the properties either side of the path.  It was noted that the neighbours would need to be contacted regarding this. 
The wall that runs along the front of 40 Brook Street and turns up along the path is recorded in the Watlington Conservation Area Assessment as a heritage asset.  It is believed that the foundations are not very deep and therefore, there would be potential for damage to the wall if any form of excavation took place along the path.  

GB stated that a further issue is that the chalk stream that parallels Brook Street runs below ground at this point.  Tom Fletcher was not aware of this.  

WPC would need to see detailed engineering plans for the mains water supply before considering this application.  It was noted that the final solution must be approved by OCC. 


The information in this application does not address WPC’s concerns and therefore, our Holding Objection remains.

17/23
Decisions
	APPLICATION
	SODC DECISION
	WPC RECOMMENDATION



	5 Sheldon’s Piece P22/2486/HH
	Permission Granted
	No objection

	
	
	



The decision above was noted.

   18/23
Correspondence/Attachments



1. Lewknor Clerk – Update on Airband. (319)


2. Geoffrey Arnold OCC – Response to our letter re footpaths for Redrow Developments.

2 SODC – An appeal has been made against SODC’s decision to refuse planning permission.  There is no opportunity to submit comments although any representations made will be forwarded to the Inspector.P22/S2871/HH
3. SODC – Notification of a planning application at No 8 Gorwell as neighbours to the property.

4. The Planning Inspectorate – Appeal refusal for 5 holiday pods.


All correspondence was noted.
THERE BEING NO OTHER BUSINESS THE MEETING CLOSED AT 21.00
MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE PLANNING COMMITTEE


�PRIVATE ��  HELD ON TUESDAY 7th FEBRUARY 2023 AT 7PM HELD ON ZOOM
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